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May 16, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, County Council

Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached is a proposed ordinance providing for the sale of a 3.74 acre surplus unimproved residential parcel.  The property is located adjacent to the Edgewick Bridge spanning the South Fork of the Snoqualmie River, southeast of the City of North Bend within Council District 3.  The property is proposed for sale to Pacific Aquaculture, Inc., a small adjacent fish hatchery. 
The property was originally purchased in 2003 by the Department of Transportation, Road Services Division (Roads) to provide replacement area for vegetation that was destroyed during reconstruction of the bridge.  In the proposed sale, Roads will reserve a 31,688 square foot easement for planting and restoration.
Roads determined that the subject parcel is surplus to its needs subject to reservation of the easement area.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.070, the Facilities Management Division (FMD) circulated surplus notices to King County agencies and none expressed interest.  FMD has determined that the property is not suitable for affordable housing and declared the property surplus effective December 1, 2010.

FMD appraised the property in September 2010 at $45,000 based on the parcel’s highest and best use as a recreational lot.  The appraiser determined residential development would not be permitted on this site because a well, septic system and dwelling would not have sufficient setbacks from one another based on the parcel’s critical area restrictions.
Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, FMD listed the property for sale through the Northwest Multiple Listing Service and on the King County Real Estate Services website.  The proposed buyer, Pacific Aquaculture, Inc., made a full-price cash offer for $45,000 and has waived all closing contingencies. 
Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.080, King County Council must approve the sale of county-owned real property valued over $10,000.  The purchase and sale agreement has been reviewed and approved as to form by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.
FMD recommends approval of the sale of this property as proceeds will strengthen the Road Fund and relieve the County of further maintenance liability.
Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, PSB
Carrie S. Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

     Office
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department. of Executive 
    Services (DES) 

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES
